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ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE NEW CEO OF NRWDI, RIEDEWAAN BAKARDIEN 

The Minister of Electricity & Energy, Dr. Kgosientsho Ramokgopa, alongside the Board 

Chairperson of the National Radioactive Waste Disposal Institute (NRWDI), Ms. Dorah Modise, 

is delighted to announce the appointment of Mr. Riedewaan Bakardien as the new Chief 

Executive Officer of NRWDI, effective 1 April 2025.   

Mr. Bakardien brings a wealth of experience in the nuclear sector and is exceptionally qualified 

to lead NRWDI in the safe and efficient management of radioactive waste, safeguarding both 

current and future generations as well as protecting the environment.   



In his previous role as Senior Vice President at Ontario Power Generation, Mr. Bakardien was 

responsible for overseeing Training, Security, Emergency Management, and Innovation for the 

nuclear fleet. He significantly contributed to the governance and performance evaluation of the 

Nuclear Management System, demonstrating his unwavering commitment to nuclear safety.   

Before his tenure in Canada, Mr. Bakardien served as the Chief Nuclear Officer at Eskom, 

where he was responsible for nuclear operations and safety at the Koeberg Nuclear Power 

Station. His extensive expertise in radioactive waste management and regulatory compliance 

positions him as an ideal leader for NRWDI.   

With over 15 years of experience in the nuclear industry, Mr. Bakardien has held various senior 

leadership roles that have fostered a strong safety culture and improved operational 

performance. He has expressed his sincere gratitude for the opportunity to lead NRWDI and is 

dedicated to advancing its vital mission.   

For media enquiries, kindly contact: 

Tsakane Khambane, Spokesperson in the Ministry of Electricity and Energy on 082 084 5566 / 

Tsakane.Khambane@dmre.gov.za   

Susan Monyai, Communications & Stakeholder Relations Manager of NRWDI 

on Susan.Monyai@nrwdi.org.za  

ISSUED BY THE MINISTRY OF ELECTRICITY AND ENERGY OF THE REPUBLIC OF 

SOUTH AFRICA AND THE NATIONAL RADIOACTIVE WASTE DISPOSAL INSTITUTE 

http://www.dmre.gov.za/

